

KIRKBY MALHAMDALE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes (281) for Monday June 5th 2017 @ 7.30pm

Present -C.Wildman, , P.Wherity, N.Heseltine, T.Bullough, A Bradley, C.Newhouse, P.Dewhurst, J.Thacker,M.Throup
Observing,L. and M Parker. R.Ingham, D.Newhouse,P.Bedford, Mrs Moon, R. and M. Rand, A. Sutcliffe , D.Howlett., Linda Hodson.

1. Public Questions –

none

2. Apologies

J. Quinn

3. Minutes of the last meeting

Feb minutes approved – prop. A.Bradley , sec C.Newhouse

5. Matters Arising – Actions from last time.

- PW to ask A. Boatwright about panels below the hand driers and about checking the defibrillator in Kirkby Malham **done, panels fitted**
- CW to liaise with highways about dates for a parking walkabout. **Done, highways aware of problem**
- CW to source £2 contribution notices **ongoing**
- PD to contact highways about near misses **done**
- Kate Hilditch to send terms of reference for the parking consultation. **received**
- TB to get a quote for the tree work done - **£450 and quote accepted**

6. Council Matters

none

6 County Councillor's Report (Jill Quinn)

not present

7 District Councillor's Report

The Local plan dates have been set back because of a new dispute with the developers about affordable housing at Elsey Croft.

8. Parking Strategy

Kate Hilditch has sent us the funding application form . It could cover 80% of a potential £5,000 cost. C.Wildman will email the brief to the PC.

9. Planning

The planners will decline the proposal to alter the building at Friars garth on the grounds that the proposals are too similar in design to the original structure and would therefore compromise the listed building status.

Peter Bedford explained the reasoning behind the proposed development of the Chapel. Part of the purpose of the alterations would be to allow groups, particularly school groups to use the Chapel as a meeting place particularly in inclement weather. The Field Centre is in support of this. We are to write in support with the comment that a clear glass door would be preferable to the type of wood framed door that has been used at Hetton and suggesting that a link to the YDNP car park could be utilised.

9. Finance

Acct, 1 £19,499 after paying for insurance , dog bins and notice board.

Acct 2 £18168 after paying brochure bills and Lengthsman.

10. Community

a) Toilets.

The lights in the outside signs don't work and condensation is causing a problem. C.W. to contact Nathan.

The notice board at the front of the toilets needs re-varnishing and the cork backing needs replacing. PW to ask Alan Boatwright.

b) Traffic and Transport -

PD to write to highways about the holes around the grate on Finkle street. The Highways Crew are poised to repair the potholes!!

c) C.W. to ask Rob to repair the handle on the gate into The Plantation.

d) The Dog waste bins have been a success but the Cove footpath bin is yet to be sited. PD is to remind CDC about emptying them.

The Safari took >£11,000, lots more events this year and plenty of favourable feedback.

11. Emergency Plan

on-going

12. AOB

The Phone in the phone box has not been working. JT to investigate

13 Correspondence

none

Actions for this month

- **CW to source £2 contribution notices**
- **CW to circulate brief for parking Strategy to the PC**
- **PD to write in support of the Chapel alterations**
- **PD to write to highways about grate on Finkle St**
- **PW to ask AB to repair the noticeboard**
- **CW to ask Nathan to fix the outside toilet lights**
- **JT to investigate phone box**

Next meeting 3rd July starting at 7.30pm